
September 2, 2008

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION :

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
333 WEST OCEAN BOULEVARD • LONG BEACH, CA 90802 • (562) 570-6383 • FAX (562) 570-6012

CITY OF LONG BEACH R'29

Determine that the granting of Facility/Pipeline Permit Supplement No . S-7-08 under
existing Facility/Pipeline Permit P-164-88, to ARCO Terminal Services Corporation,
will not be contrary to the public interest, and authorize the City Manager to issue
said permit in accordance with Section 15 .44 .060, Permit-Issuance, of the Long
Beach Municipal Code. (District 7)

DISCUSSION

ARCO Terminal Services Corporation has filed an application for Facility/Pipeline Permit
Supplement No. S-7-08 under Facility/Pipeline Permit P-164-88, to install an electrical
conduit for the cathodic protection of two of their pipelines . The conduit will connect Lines
E-31 and E-32 located in an existing vault on the west side of DeForest Avenue to an
existing cathodic protection rectifier on the northeast corner of DeForest Avenue and
Burnett Street . Cathodic protection is a method that uses electricity to slow the corrosion of
metal pipelines . The route of the proposed conduit is shown on the attached vicinity map .
DeForest Avenue and Burnett Street were last slurry sealed in 2002 and are not under
excavation moratorium .

The Department of Public Works has reviewed the application and found the proposed
electrical conduit to be compatible with existing installations and not an obstacle to any
street use or any known proposed developments . Traffic control requirements stipulated by
the Traffic and Transportation Bureau will be made a part of the special conditions for the
excavation permit . Liability insurance is on file and a bond for faithful performance will be
processed following City Council authorization of the permit . In conformance with the
California Environmental Quality Act, a statutory exemption for this installation is being
processed with the County Clerk .

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda Trang on August 12, 2008 and by
Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on August 12, 2008 .
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TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action on this matter is not time critical .

FISCAL IMPACT

An estimated annual pipeline permit fee of approximately $62 .00 will be deposited to the
General Fund (GP 100) in the Department of Public Works (PW) .

SUGGESTED ACTION :

Approve recommendation .

Respectfully submitt

J/
MICHAEL P. CONWA
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS
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FACILITY/PIPELINE PERMIT SUPPLEMENT NO. S-7-08 TO ARCO
TERMINAL SERVICES CORPORATION

LOCATION OF A PROPOSED CATHODIC PROTECTION ELECTRICAL
CONDUIT FOR TWO EXISTING ARCO TERMINAL SERVICES

CORPORATION PIPELINES




